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                Stewardship 
 

 

Dear St. Luke’s, 
 
As Eastertide continues to unfold its promises of  renewal and hope, I 
wanted to share some joyful news: our Stewardship Committee 
reconvened this week with fresh energy and a faithful vision for the future. 

Stewardship, as you know, is not simply about budgets and pledge cards. It is about how we live in 
gratitude to God and how we respond to the abundance of  grace we’ve received. 
 
This year, we are grounding our efforts in the resources and theology of  TENS: The Episcopal 
Network for Stewardship. TENS provides thoughtful, biblically-rooted tools to help congregations 
like ours embrace stewardship as a year-round, spiritual practice. This means moving beyond what 
is commonly known as an annual campaign by stepping into a way of  life; a way of  discipleship 
that nurtures generosity, community, and mission. This year’s theme comes from the Magnificat 
and is entitled “Tell Out My Soul.” 
 
As the committee regathers and begins its work, I ask for your prayers. And, I also ask that if  this 
idea of  regular formation intrigues you – perhaps you might consider joining our stewardship 
committee and lending your insight! Please pray that we may be guided by the Holy Spirit in all of  
this work. Pray that we may listen deeply to one another and to the needs of  our parish. And most 
of  all, pray that our work may inspire us all to give not just from obligation, but from joy. 
 
Speaking of  prayer: I also want to extend a warm invitation to any woman in our parish who is 
seeking a space for deeper spiritual connection. Our Ladies' Prayer Group is open and welcoming 
new members. They meet weekly for intercession, quiet reflection, and to pray through the Book 
of  Common Prayer. There is a special kind of  fellowship that only prayerful friendship can offer 
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and so if  you are looking for that perhaps this group is for you. Whether you are new to prayer or 
have been on this journey for decades, you are most welcome. 
 
As summer begins, let us move forward together in gratitude, generosity, and grace. Stewardship 
begins in the heart, and the heart is nourished in prayer. May this season be one of  renewed 
purpose for our parish, and for each one of  us.  
 
Every Blessing, 
 
Nick+ 

 

Prayer List 
   

 Ben Baker, Steve McCraw, Josh Harris, David Swindell, Connie Finch, Terry 
Grogan, Tyler Roberson, Jerry Nezam, Miriam Petrovich, Lynette Beebe, Jack Smith, Danny 
Clem, David McAtee, Shawn, Stephanie Gallegos, Pat Sare, Steve Linn, Jean Mason, Adam 
Thomas, Tom Oakes, Bill Pendley, Mary Wallace, Lynda Stephens,  Marcie Zervas, Audrey 
Harris, Peggy Rockey, Lauren Barlowe, Ken Harvey, Nan Buhlinger, Bill Birk, Carol 
McSpadden, Rebecca Landreth, Dionna Cameron, Betty Rogers, David Anderson,  JoAnn 
Gallery, Freda Bretz, Kathleen Turner, Susan Dick, Susie Manley, Steve Clark, Sue Sherrill, and 
Lauren Gandy.  
 

Theologians Corner:  

Saint Pachomius (Greek: 

known as Pachome and Pakhomius, is generally recognized as the founder of  Christian 

 

 

On August 7th the Bartlesville Public Schools Foundation hosted the (2024-2025) State of the Schools Luncheon in the Bartlesville High 

School Commons. BPS Child Nutrition catered the luncheon, providing attendees with several delicious lunch options to choose from this 

year. If this is what is offered to our kids on a daily basis, I might just head over to the high school for lunch more often! Both Blair Ellis 

and Chuck McCauley presented timely and pertinent information regarding everything from instructional philosophy and policy to 

construction timetables for some of our elementary schools. As was the case last year, I find that every time I leave this event I feel as 

though I am well-informed and that Bartlesville Public Schools has some tremendous leadership in place as well as dedicated servant 

leaders who want nothing but the best for our city’s children.  

 

The sheer amount of information that is presented at the State of the Schools luncheon will not leave one wanting. I assure you that enough 

information is presented in under and hour that it is just shy of what some might consider something akin to being soaked by a fire hose. 

Nevertheless, Superintendent McCauley did something I appreciated this year by directly focusing some time at the beginning of the event 

to address the elephant in the room; namely State Superintendent Ryan Walters’ mandate for specific curriculum that requires schools to 

incorporate the Bible into classroom lessons. I hadn’t expected that, but remained interested in hearing about the position that the district 

was taking. McCauley’s response was that BPS will continue to abide by a policy our local school board had adopted in 2008, entitled 

“Religion in Schools.” 

 

Superintendent McCauley was also upfront about the shortage of teachers some districts are experiencing across the State. He reported that 

in Tulsa Public Schools alone, there are currently one hundred and thirty vacancies. To proactively engage that trend, BPS holds job fairs 

each semester that seek qualified teachers who are looking for employment in one of the most highly respected school districts in the State. 

 

I so appreciate the many ways our educators continue to go above and beyond the call of duty and do so much with so little. It’s not lost on 

me that as a denomination, we may look past the fact that to be a practicing Episcopalian one needs to be highly literate and so, behind each 

liturgy, behind each lesson, behind each prayer there has been a teacher that has helped us to understand the building blocks that make up 



 

 

Pachomius was born in 292 in Thebes (Luxor, Egypt) to pagan parents. He converted 
to Christianity and was baptized in 314. Pachomius then came into contact with several 

to lead the life of  a hermit near St. Anthony of  Egypt, whose practices he imitated 

Pachomius established his first monastery between 318 and 323 at Tabennisi, Egypt. 
His elder brother John joined him, and soon more than 100 monks lived nearby. Until 
then, Christian asceticism had been solitary or eremitic with male or female monastics 

Pachomius, however, created the community or cenobitic organization, in which male 
or female monastics lived together and held their property in common under the 
leadership of  an abbot or abbess. The community hailed Pachomius as "Abba" 

The monastery at Tabennisi, though enlarged several times, soon became too small and 
a second was founded at Pabau (Faou). After 336, Pachomius spent most of  his time at 
Pabau. Basil of  Caesarea visited, then took many of  Pachomius' ideas, which he 

by the Eastern Orthodox Church, comparable to that of  the Rule of  St. Benedict in 

Pachomius continued as abbot to the cenobites for some forty years. During an 
epidemic (probably plague), Pachomius called the monks, strengthened their faith, and 

By the time Pachomius died eight monasteries and several hundred monks followed his 
guidance. Within a generation, cenobic practices spread from Egypt to Palestine and 

Together we pray: Set us free, O God, from all false desires, vain ambitions, and 
everything that would separate us from thy love; that, like thy servant Pachomius, we 

whom thou hast given us to serve; through Jesus Christ, our only mediator and 



 

 

             

                                                                                  

 

                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries May 18th  – May 24th, 2025 
 

Birthdays                                   Anniversaries    

 
 

 Nancy Megee           (5/19)              David & Wendy Hall        (5/21)                                             
 Steve Martin             (5/19)              Glenn & Kris Bonner        (5/22) 
 Pam Hanson            (5/19)              Sam & Judy DuVall           (5/23) 
 Peter Julstrom          (5/20) 
 Boots Kelley             (5/21) 
 Ed Beasley               (5/24) 
 Susie Clark               (5/24) 
 

                If  your or a loved one’s name doesn’t appear on the list, 
please email or call the office, and we will add your birthday or 
anniversary! 

 

 

On August 7th the Bartlesville Public Schools Foundation hosted the (2024-2025) State of the Schools Luncheon in the Bartlesville High 

School Commons. BPS Child Nutrition catered the luncheon, providing attendees with several delicious lunch options to choose from this 

year. If this is what is offered to our kids on a daily basis, I might just head over to the high school for lunch more often! Both Blair Ellis 

and Chuck McCauley presented timely and pertinent information regarding everything from instructional philosophy and policy to 



 

 

 

 

   May Pack the Backpacks Item 
 
Dollar Tree has the 8oz Hand Sanitizer. 
Either with Aloe or without. Their price is $1.25 
each. The 8oz is what the teachers request for 
the students.  
 
Last year we distributed over 1,000 of these and 
sanitizers.  

 
Thank you for your monthly donations. 
 
 

                                                                                

Concern's current needs  - Vienna sausage, canned tuna, 
toothpaste and for the homeless - single-serve proteins. 
 

    
 

We still have openings in June for Altar Flowers.  Dates Open: 

                                 June 15th  

                       June 29th  

 

 

• Acts 16:16-34 

• Revelation 22:12-14,16-17,20-21 

• John 17:20-26 

• Psalm 97 

 

 

• Acts 16:16-34 

• Revelation 22:12-14,16-17,20-21 

• John 17:20-26 

• Psalm 97 

http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#ot1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#nt1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#gsp1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#ps1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#ot1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#nt1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#gsp1
http://lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Easter/CEaster7_RCL.html#ps1


 

 

 

 

The post-NOTE 
On a historical NOTE: in the First Testament (OT) time of  David, 
the Hebrew people worshiped in two places. In the southern 
kingdom, Judah, they gathered at the Temple. In the northern 
kingdom, Israel, they sought out ‘thin’ places, mountain tops, springs 
and the like. Of  course, both people thought their place was the best. 
Even today people are in awe of  mountains and some strange 
individuals like to go church-visiting while on vacation. 
Do you know St. Luke’s has its own ‘thin’ place? Can you guess 
where it is? To find the answer, as always for NOTE questions, go to 
Fr. Nick’s door. 

(answer to be revealed in next week’s     NOTE) 

Tickets in church 
office 



 

 

  

        

    

                                   Senior Sunday at St. Luke’s 

 



 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

        
      

 

 

 

                                                                    

                                                                                                  
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           

St. Luke’s Vestry Members 
 

o Nancy Woods, Sr. Warden – Nancywoods120@gmail.com 

o Sherry Deason – deason_s@yahoo.com 

o Karole Cozby, Jr Warden – kscozby916@gmail.com 

o Chad Ellis –  w.chadwick.ellis@gmail.com 

o Karen Lewey – kgrammy07@yahoo.com 

o Laura Birk – lpbirk73@gmail.com 

o Steve Heidorn- sgheidorn@yahoo.com 

o Dolores McCreary –dolomc37@gmail.com 

o Steve Roper- sdroper2006@yahoo.com 

o Fred Whitson- sandyswhit@gmail.com  

o Robert Lonski- rjtazski@yahoo.com 

 
 

Bereavement Team  
 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 
210 East 9th St., Bartlesville, OK 74003 

Office Hours:  9am-4pm, M-F 
Email: StLukesBartlesville@outlook.com 

918-336-1212 
Or contact 

Penny Williams, secretary 918-766-2157   
 
         
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church Contacts: 
 
The Reverend Nick Phares, Rector 
269-788-7063; RevPhares@outlook.com 
 
Keeli Droege, Choir Director/Organist 
918-697-8509  keelidroege@gmail.com  
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